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Dear John,

Independent Gas Transporter Charges and Cost of Capital

LE Group welcomes the opportunity to comment on the above consultation and has the following points to make.

General

We note that Ofgem is carrying out a wider review of Condition 4 and 4C charging and that a further consultation paper will be published in due course.  It would seem more appropriate that consideration is given to what is a “reasonable profit” in the context of that wider consultation.  

We also note that the licence condition refers to companies making a reasonable profit “taking one charge with another and one year with another”.  This implies that an ex post approach is required.  Whatever the theoretical advantages of a forward looking NPV approach, it would appear that an IGT could expect evidence from its accounts over several years to be paramount in any assessment of whether it has made a reasonable profit.

Cost of capital for IGTs

Our overriding concern with the proposed approach is that in a number of areas (e.g. gearing and debt risk premium) the approach has used “comparable” companies from other sectors investigated in previous studies.  No attempt appears to have been made to analyse company accounts of IGTs.  We recognise the difficulty of interpreting those accounts, particularly where the company is one element in a more complex group structure.  However this analysis would have given confidence that the comparable companies used in this consultation were appropriate.

We believe therefore that any attempt to establish a standard or representative cost of capital for all IGTs is flawed and does not represent a proper basis for establishing what is a reasonable profit in particular cases.  It must be borne in mind that the other assessments of cost of capital to which reference is made were carried out in the context of in-depth assessments of costs and cash flow requirements for the purpose of setting price controls.  The components of those assessments and the overall proposed values for cost of capital were only as valid as the overall assessments of revenue requirement going forward.

The Application of Costs of Capital to IGT Charging

As we have said, profitability tests should be conducted ex post as this is the only accurate or acceptable way of determining whether a PGT has made a reasonable profit.  Actual values used in profitability assessments should be reconcilable to published accounts.

Risks facing IGTs

There is a strong tendency on Ofgem’s part to assume that network businesses are very low risk, since once established they have an effective monopoly.  This can be disputed generally, in the light of their exposure to economic and regulatory uncertainties.  In the case of IGTs, account must also be taken of the risks involved in setting up these networks.  They will in any case have been initiated in a competitive context and it can be argued that the expected profit will have been subject to the constraints of that competition.  Care must therefore be taken that regulatory controls do not unduly restrict recovery of investment costs or restrict competition for new network projects in the future.  It is indeed arguable that Ofgem should rely, in this context, on Competition Act powers in the event that any abuse of dominance has been established.

Yours sincerely,

Denis Linford

Group Head of Regulation

